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April 2014 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

 

Pastor’s Corner 
 

“No one puts hand to the plow and looks back is fit for service in the kingdom of God.” 

 

Our congregation had the privilege of participating in the Hand to Plow Consultation Process the 

weekend of March 7-9
th

.  It was a Spirit-filled and Spirit-led weekend in which over 70 people from our 

congregation participated throughout the weekend.  I find this to be encouraging that so many people 

care about the health and vitality of Hilton United Methodist Church. 

 

Through much prayer, conversation, and discernment we were given five (5) strengths, five (5) 

weaknesses, and therefore five (5) recommendations to help increase the health of our church.   

 

We are now in the process of praying, talking, and discerning the possibilities of our willingness as a 

congregation to accept the recommendations and move forward with the process and a coach to guide  

us along the way. 

 

Included in this newsletter is the full report from the Consultants.  I urge you to read the report in full, 

pray over the report, and come to the remaining Town Hall Meetings with your questions and 

comments.  The Town Hall Meetings will take place Friday March 28
th

 after Lenten Supper at 7:00 

p.m. and Sunday March 30
th

 immediately following worship. 

 

Every professing member of Hilton United Methodist Church is then eligible to vote on Sunday April 

27
th

 immediately following worship at a Church Conference led by The Rev. Ted Anderson, Genesee 

Valley District Superintendent.     

 

Please mark your calendars now with these dates.  Your continued involvement will be crucial.  If the 

Report is accepted, we will need approximately 25 people to help move through the recommendations.  

If as you read the recommendations and one of them is in align with your passion, please feel free to e-

mail me your willingness to serve in a particular area.  Thank you to those who have already stepped 

forward and offered your service in several areas.   

 

I urge you to continue to pray daily for the health of the body of Christ at Hilton UMC.  May God’s will 

be done! 
 

      Lenten Blessings, 

 

      Pastor Jennifer 
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Wednesday Afternoon Lenten Luncheons 

Noon – 1:00 p.m. 

Hilton UMC Fellowship Hall 

A simple meal of soup and sandwich with a Lenten meditation 

 

Wednesday April 2nd  Rev. Paul Frolick; St. George’s Episcopal 

Wednesday April 9th Rev. Kurt Traugott; Parma Greece UCC 

 

 

Holy Week Schedule 
 

Thursday, April 17th:   Mauday Thursday Service  

    will be held here at the Hilton UMC, at 7:00pm 

 

Friday, April 18th:  Good Friday Service  

    will be held at Hilton Baptist Church, 42 Lake Ave.   

    Service begins at 7:00pm 

 

Saturday, April 19th:   Holy Saturday  

    A Easter Vigil will be held from 7:00 – 8:00pm at Hilton UMC 
 

                  This will be a contemplative service, led by Bob Comstock, with some  

    narration, scripture, and bathed in prayer.  We’ll have a short fellowship  

    time with refreshments afterward 

 

Sunday, April 20th:  Sunrise Service 

    6:15 am 

    At the Hess Pavillion at Parma Town Park 

     

    Everyone is invited to join us to celebrate the first light of Easter Morning. 

     

    As of publication of this newsletter there is no plan for breakfast or  

    snacks.  If you are willing to organize that, please contact the office. 

 

    Easter Worship Service 

    Easter Sunday Service at 10:00 am at Hilton UMC 
 
 
 

Easter Flower Orders 
 

We will again be offering order sheets for Easter Flowers for our Altar for Easter Sunday.  If 

you are interested please pick up the ordersheet from the Narthex table.  Check/or cash, and 

order sheet should go to the church office.  Checks are made out to Pat Holenbeck. 
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Around the District: 

 
Lenten Message 
 

Lent...  it's cold... maybe it should be colder as we progress further into  

Lent... ...that is how folks in the southern hemisphere experience Lent...  

  maybe... things should be different than normal...  

  maybe...Lent is not a time for average...  
  
  maybe lent is a time for us to experience things which are not normal...  

  things like sacrifice...giving things up...the cross...(no chocolate?)...  
  
  maybe experiencing life in "not normal" ways is to change us for  

  Lent... and for life!  
  
 maybe the church's purpose in Lent is to change us for life... like Jesus in the desert...  

 perhaps we are to come out of Lent and get going in ministry...  
  

 recharged...refocused...recommitted...  
  

we are blessed to be a blessing…  
  

 may our journey this Lent …result in blessings for others  
  

  may it be so 

  ted 

 

Rev. Ted Anderson, Genesee Valley UMC District Superintendent 

 

 

Labyrinth and Taize Service at Asbury First During Lent  
 

 Asbury First UMC (1050 East Ave, Rochester 14607) is holding Taize services on the next two 

Wednesdays (April 2 and 9) at 6 pm in the Sanctuary, at 1050 East Ave., Rochester 14607. These 

services are short, contemplative services featuring quiet music, silence, and sacred word. On the same 

days, our labyrinth will be open from 5-7 pm. Both Taize and the labyrinth are great ways to calm your 

soul and reconnect with the divine in your life. We invite you to join us! 

 
 

 

VIM News - Early Response Training 
VIM = Volunteers in Mission 

 

 If you wish to be among those responding to a disaster in your local community as a way of 

showing God's love, you are invited to take this Early Response Training offered by the Upper New 

York Volunteers in Mission (VIM). This training will qualify you to be among the first volunteers to 

help in a disaster as a member of an early response team. 

 The training is being offered beginning at 9 a.m. on Saturday, May 10, at the Harris Hill UMC in 

Williamsville (Niagara Frontier District). Brian Greenwald and Charlie Hodges will be presenting this 

course.     

  For more information or to register, contact Greenwald at bngreenwald@windstream.net or Erin 

Swiatowy at Harris Hill at hhumc@roadrunner.com. The cost of the training is $20. Deadline to sign up 

is May 1.  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010aFHmTluypKk7EzglVOdXRL9Rdb3p6yoGrGrZV6i33JdgxIgHqp04FJ-IhCzMmjcFeq_R4SipJZTmbSu8C8_J96Ae6bRmlsTO2oz0L4i5mCG6-pHfwteLjVMgeumAvS8kPyUemW08hl4FB7S_PGqsniGArRhrxXro20lpVBPMJ3Lh1mlmCcc58FU1tbUIagoCztbtuBe6vQ=&c=gBo97jy7OEPWHDFKDDXqbPmTMlWZb-p8KbVN0A385y9VDZ7moeNrMg==&ch=dQPUDK5OXDBYowXITf6Y3xb2rezcdsykVQui71fuXYd7IY4E6RRAbA==
mailto:bngreenwald@windstream.net
mailto:hhumc@roadrunner.com
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Sharing Suppers 
 

 Due to Good Friday being the 3
rd

 Friday of the month, Sharing Supper for April will be the 4
th

 

Friday, April 25th, 5-6:30.  It will be a Ham Dinner.  Reservations are not required but would be helpful 

in meal planning.   

 If you are interested in volunteering 2-3 hours a month to serve the community please call me at 

585-967-3759 or 585-366-4091.  Thank you to all the volunteers that have helped me keep the Sharing 

Supper program going, your help has been greatly appreciated. 

           Blessings, 

        Linda Livermore 

 

 

Craft Circle Update 
 

Hello Crafters!  Just wanted to let you know that Craft Circle will be meeting the 

second Monday of each month at 1:00 pm and the third Saturday of each month at 

10:00am. We are hoping that offering two times will make it easier for more people to 

come.  You don’t need to have any experience, just a willingness to help us make items for the 

November craft sale.  

 

 The April meetings will be Monday, April 14 at 1:00pm and Saturday, April 19
th

  at 10:00am. 

    Hope to see you there! 

     Alea Floyd 

 

 

Pancake Breakfast 
 

Because of Easter Sunday, the April Breakfast 

Will be held on the 4
th

 Sunday this month: 
 

Sunday, April 27 

8:30 – 9:30 am 
 

Come Support the Youth Group! 

Yum! 

 

 

The Last Friday night Lenten Suppers is this week on April 4th.  Make sure to check out the 

various baskets that are up for bids.  The proceeds will go to our local food bank. 

 

 

Easter Egg Hunt 
 

On Sunday, April 13
th

 during Sunday School time (11:30-12:30) we will be 

having an Easter Egg Hunt and lots of other activities for the children. Children 

of all ages are invited to join us.  Bring a friend, relative or neighbor with you.  If 

you are interested in assisting, please contact Angie Merrill (Youth Director) or 

Pastor Jennifer.  
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Technology Update 
 

In a couple of weeks, we will be installing a flat-panel TV on the diagonal wall in the Multi-

purpose room (the couch area).  It will be mounted on a swing-out bracket so that it may be flat against 

the wall when not in use.  A DVD player will be attached to it, and we will be installing an adapter for 

use with laptops, etc. so it can be used for presentations – PowerPoint, YouTube videos, etc.  This TV 

will replace the ‘monster’ on the coffee table which we are currently using.   
 

For those of you who may not be aware of it, we’ve got cyber-presence!  For Facebook users, 

there is a general page on which we post events, general comments of interest to the community, and the 

like.  There is also a prayer page, on which you may post prayers, lift up joys, etc.  If you have a 

Facebook account, just type “Hilton United Methodist” in the Facebook search bar, and the two sites 

will be listed.  The general page is open to all who are interested – just click on ‘Like’ when you’re at 

that page.  The prayer group is a ‘closed’ group – only members of the group can see the prayers posted 

there.  If you would like to join, just click on ‘Join’ and a request will be sent.  The prayer group is 

administered by Pastor Jennifer, Ed Earnhart and me (Bob Comstock).  The reason for closing the group 

is obvious – it keeps ‘spam’ – unwanted advertisements, etc. along with potentially malicious people 

from seeing our posts. 
 

Additionally, we have a website – http://www.humcny.org .  The church calendar is posted there, 

along with other pertinent information.  Check it out!  To go to the calendar directly, go to 

http://www.humcny.org/calendar. Also posted, but not visible from the website, is a page dedicated to 

our Hand2Plow sessions, consultation, town hall meetings, and so forth.  To view the recorded videos or 

the associated documents, browse to http://www.humcny.org/h2p.  If you see anything on the website 

that needs updating, or want to pass on information to the church office, Pastor Jennifer, or me, click on 

“Contact Us” and select the person you’d like to send a note to from the “Contact:” dropdown, and fill in 

the appropriate information.  Then when you’re done, click on the ‘Submit’ button at the bottom.  You’ll 

need to fill in your name and email – all other boxes are optional. 
 

Are you a geek at heart?  Are you a tech savvy person with some time to contribute? Would you 

like to learn how to use the sound equipment, update a website, work with computers, etc.? I need help!  

If you’re interested in learning about any of this, please see me or contact the church office!    
 

In His Service, 

Bob Comstock 

 Certified Lay Minister 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter Offerings 
During the Easter season, it is encouraging to see both 

new and familiar faces at our worship services. 

Throughout the year, many of you already support the 

congregation with your time, talent and financial 

contributions but greater participation is always 

welcome. We encourage you to look into our electronic 

giving program. It takes just a few minutes to set up a 

recurring giving plan. Contact Ed Earnhart for more 

details or pick up an authorization form today at 

edgar.earnhart@gmail.com 

 

http://www.humcny.org/
http://www.humcny.org/calendar
http://www.humcny.org/h2p
mailto:edgar.earnhart@gmail.com
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 Hilton United Methodist Church 
Did you know that: 

*So far this year, 2014, there has been a nearly 200% increase in the families 

we have served from the same period in 2013. 
*In 2013, the Hilton Parma Emergency Food Shelf assisted 485 families. 
*The majority of this increased need has been in senior citizens and also young families 
moving into the area. 

Hilton Parma Food Shelf Wish List- 
 Those items listed in RED are a critical need 

grocery-store items 
juice 
pasta and rice 
Mac and Cheese 
Hamburger or Tuna Helper   
jelly and peanut butter 
coffee 
  
ωƘƻǳǎŜƘƻƭŘ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǇŜǊ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎΥ 

 e.g. dish detergent, toilet paper, laundry detergentΧ 
ωpersonal care items:  

e.g. shampoo, soap, toothpaste, deodorant, razors and feminine products 
ωǳƴŘŜǊǿŜŀǊ όŀƭƭ ǎƛȊŜǎύΥ ƴŜǿ ŀƴŘ ƎŜƴǘƭȅ-used 
ωǿƛƴǘŜǊ ƛǘŜƳǎΥ ƘŀǘǎΣ ǎŎŀǊǾŜǎΣ ƎƭƻǾŜǎΣ ƳƛǘǘŜƴǎ 

 
We will be collecting the food in worship service Sunday April 27th. Thank you in advance for your donations 
as we seek to support our community!  

 

 

 

 
Hilton Community 

CROP WALK 
 

Sunday May 4, 2014 

5 mile and 1 mile options 
Registration at 1:30pm  Walk begins at 2:00pm 

 
Information about sponsoring and walking will be coming soon.  Please help us continue to make the Hilton 

CROP Walk a spirit-filled event for all.  A large portion of the funds raised stays right here at the Hilton 

Community Food Shelf! Please consider walking or sponsoring a walker. What a great way to show your 

community spirit and help our local food shelf. 

There will be LOTS of opportunities to help out.  You can staff a registration table, a water table, help direct 

traffic, become a walker recruiter, or just cheer people on!  Please see Pastor Jennifer if you are interested in 

helping out in any way! 

 

 

 

spaghetti sauce 
 hot and cold cereal  
canned meats: tunaΣ ƘŀƳΧ 
stew , hash, baked beans 
 soups  
canned fruits and vegetables 

 

Building a World with 
Enough for All  

End 
Hunger  
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Hilton United Methodist Women News: 
 

Annual District UMW Communion Breakfast on Saturday, April 12th at 8:30am. 
 

 We are pleased that we have been chosen to host this year's Annual District UMW Communion 

Breakfast on Saturday, April 12th at 8:30am.  It is a wonderful opportunity to worship and break bread 

with women from area United Methodist Churches.  The cost is $7 per person.   

 Please call the church office 392-8761 or e-mail at HUMC98@rochester.rr.com for reservations.            

We hope to see all the women of the Hilton United Methodist Church join us!   

 Pearl Bloom is chairing the committee organizing the worship service and breakfast.  Volunteers 

will be needed to participate in the service and preparing and serving the breakfast. If you are interested 

in helping, please contact Pearl at 747-8083 or pgbloom1@rochester.rr.com.  Look for signup sheets 

soon to be posted in church. 

 

 

Spring Clean up 
 

Please join us for a "spring clean-up" work day on Saturday May 10th starting at 

8:30AM for the morning shift and 1:00PM for the afternoon shift. Lunch will be 

served at Noon and both shifts are welcome.   

 

Projects include lawn raking, spreading top soil, grading, planting grass seed, spreading straw or peat 

moss, cleaning flower beds, washing windows, chasing dust bunnies and whatever else needs to be 

added to the "getterdun list". 
 

Please bring lawn rakes, garden rakes, shovels, gloves, and items that may be needed to help accomplish 

your preferred task.  
 

A sign-up list will be posted in the Narthex to help with planning purposes for the projects and the meal.  

 Thanks, Steve Clark and all the Trustees 

 

 

Thank yous! 
 

It is with heartfelt appreciation that I thank all who blessed us with your caring following my surgery 

and during rehabilitation.  The cards, phone calls, food, prayers and other expressions of concern 

touched Will and me greatly. 
 

Many times I have prayed over prayer shawls that have been lovingly created by members of the Prayer 

Shawl Ministry.  However, it was only after receiving one that I fully realized the powerful blessing of 

knowing that, in addition to the hands that made mine, the entire congregation had prayed over it.  What 

an awesome ministry this is! 
 

We are truly privileged to be members of the family that is Hilton United Methodist Church. 
 

   Sincerely in His loving fellowship, 

    Carolyn Rickman  

    

   

A special "Thank you" to Janet LaBorie for all her help with the Lenten Lunch on 

Wednesday, March 26 th !  We could not have done it without you. 

 Barb Norton 

 Hilton Baptist Church  
 

mailto:HUMC98@rochester.rr.com
mailto:pgbloom1@rochester.rr.com
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April Anniversaries 
 

4/ 1 /2000 Matt & Kathy Scheffer  14 years 

4/21/1972 Ed & Pat Holenbeck  42 years 

 4/21/1979 Dave & Judy Smalley  35 years 

April Birthdays 
 

Mya Mahon   April 4 

Nancy Postilli   April 4 

Ken Manning   April 6 

Sharon Miller  April 7 

Scott Pundt   April 8 

Gregory Schuler April 12 

Sami Hartman  April 16 

Ingrid Richardson  April 18 

Dan Van Vleck  April 19 

Isaac Barone  April 23 

Joe Hurlimann  April 23 

Jim McBride   April 23 

Mary Hall  April 23 

Jennifer Campbell April 24 

Paul Kron   April 24 

Mark Weaver   April 27 

Patti Sullivan   April 28 

Bob Blackburn  April 30 

Volunteers For April  2014  
 Greeters   Lay Liturgists  

6 Pearl Bloom 6 Debra Ortiz -Pardi 

13 Diane & Dennis Sneddon 13 Steven Clark  

17 

 

17 

 20 Dan & Pat Van Vleck 20 Sam Emerson 

27 Don & Lucy Brumbaugh 27 Liz Gliszczynski  

     Ushers   Acolytes  

6 # 4  ð Ernie McKenzie  6  

13 # 5  ð Pat Holenbeck  13 Kat elyn Lessar , Riley Vohs 

17 

 

17  

20 # 6  ð Bob Comstock 20 Will Gr een 

27 # 1  ð Ed Holenbeck  27 Riley Vohs, Maddie Lessar 

    

 Coffee Hour    Communion Servers  

6 Bev Pirnie, Lara Schuler  6 Wayne & Sharon Miller; Barb Hare &  

13 Evelyn Seeger, Bill Kast   & Agnes Smalley; Ed & Marj Earnhart  

Earnhart  17 None 20 Dianne Hogg & Tracie Beardsley;  

20 Lois DeWitt, Sharon Perkins   Val Brackley & Trent Green;  

27 Carol Bell  Dennis & Diann Sneddon 

Spencerport Community Chorus 
 

Spring Concert – “A Touch of 

Broadway and More 

April 5
th

 & 6
th

 

At the Spencerport Wesleyan 

Church 

See Peggy Colucci for more 

information 
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The Hilton United Methodist Church                      
21 West Avenue          

Hilton, NY  14468          
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Come Grow with us. 

     Meeting Christ &  

          Nurturing One Another   

  

Rev. Jennifer Green ð Pastor  

Patricia Va n Vleck ð Office Manager  

Office Phones:     (585) 392 -8761  

                              (585) 392 -3460  

E-mail address:  

     humc98@rochester.rr.com  

     pastorjennifer@rochester.rr.com  

Website: humcny.org  
 
 

 

 

mailto:humc98@rochester.rr.com

